U.S. Department of Justice
Civil Rights Division .

Freedom of Information/Privacy Acts Branch - BICN

18-00145-F : 950 Pennsylvania Ave., NW
Washington, DC 20530

November 19, 2018
Danielle M. Lang, Esq.
The Campaign Legal Center
1411 K Street N.W., Suite 1400
Washington, D.C. 20005
dlang@campaignlegalcenter,org

Dear Ms. Lang:

This is a second supplemental response to your February 1, 2018, Freedom of
Information Act request seeking access to “all records pertaining to Arthur E. Gary’s December
12, 2017 request to the Census Bureau to add a Citizenship question to the 2020 Census
Questionnaire.”

Please find enclosed 69 pages released in full and in part containing the Civil Rights
Division documents responsive to your tequest. After review, I have determined that certain
information within these records is exempt from disclosure pursuant to 5 U.S.C. §552(b)(5),
since the records include intra-agency memoranda containing pre-decisional, deliberative
material; and 5 U.S.C. §552(b)(6) since disclosure of information contained in these records
could reasonably be expected to constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy.
We have removed several Exemption 5 redactions from the 59 pages previously released and

produced a revised set of those records (with one blank page removed) along with 11 additional

pages. We are also withholding 42 pages in full pursuant to 5 U.S.C. §552(b)(5), since the
records include intra-agency memoranda containing pre-decisional, deliberative material.

Even though this matter is in litigation, we are required to advise you if you wish to
appeal my decision, you may administratively appeal by writing to the Director, Office of
Information Policy (OIP), United States Department of Justice, Suite 11050, 1425 New York
Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20530-0001, or you may submit an appeal through OIP's
FFOIAonline portal by creating an account on the following web site:
https://foiaonline.regulations.gov/foia/action/public/home. Your appeal must be postmarked or
electronically transmitted within 90 days of the date of my response to your request. If you
submit your appeal by mail, both the letter and the envelope should be clearly marked “Freedom
of Information Act Appeal.”
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I hope the Civil Rights Division has been of some assistance to you in this matter.

Sincerely,

Tkt B

Tink Coopet, Acting Chief
Freedom of Information/Privacy Acts Branch
Civil Rights Division
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